From: Robert Kessler 
Sent: Friday, September 02, 2011 4:00 PM
To: Debi Couch
Subject: FW: ADRP
 
To all -----especially level 21 and above
 
Please refer to the e-mail received from Mike Morris regarding the recent disputes involving the conversion of PTF’s and PMR’s into  NTFT schedules. We believe our previous instructions were correct and Mike’s message confirms that. However he suggests that if  they ( either supervisors or step 2 designees)  are claiming that you should have gone through the ADRP, then you should do so in order to have the dispute covered in both procedures.
 
THEREFORE, IF YOU HAVE NOT FILED YET, PLEASE DO SO AND PROCESS THOSE GRIEVANCES IN THE NORMAL MANNER, GETTING THEIR POSITION AND APPEAL THE DENIALS TO STEP 3. 
 
IN ADDITION FILL OUT AN APPEAL THROUGH THE ADRP PROCESS WHICH MIKE HAS UPGRADED AND ATTACHED.  FOLLOW THE INSTRUCTIONS  WHICH CORRESPOND TO THOSE WE PREVIOUSLY SENT IN OUR NTFT CORRESPONDENCE. THIS IS SIMPLY A MATTER OF FILLING OUT A STEP 2 FORM AND PUTTING ADRP IN LINE 11 AS PREVIOUSLY STATED IN OUR CORRSPONDENCE,WITH YOUR ARGUMENTS AND REMEDY ADDED ON THE APPEAL FORM.
 
FOR THOSE THAT HAVE ALREADY FILED,  CONTINUE PROCESSING THOSE GREIVANCES IN THE NORMAL MANNER, AND PLACE AN ADRP APPEAL IN THE SYSTEM.
 
IF THERE ARE ANY QUESTONS LET US KNOW. 
 
BOB AND DENNIS
 
KC NBA Office
913-888-8555
913-888-8777 (fax)
 
From: Mike Morris 
Sent: Friday, September 02, 2011 2:30 PM
To: NBAs; Regional Coordinators
Cc: Janice McElveen; Cliff Guffey, President; Clerk Department; Motor Vehicle Department; Maintenance Department; Tom Maier; Phil Tabbita; Patricia Howard Fitzgerald; Greg Bell; Sally Davidow
Subject: ADRP
 
Brothers and Sisters:
 
The question has arisen in the field as to what specific issues should be placed into the ADRP regarded the NTFT MOU in the CBA. 
 
Disputes regarding the creation and posting of NTFT duty assignments during the initial roll-out should be placed into the ADRP in accordance with the attached MOU and implementation instructions.
 
Any other disputes regarding pay for employees in NTFT duty assignments, the conversion of PTFs and PTRs into unencumbered status with NTFT schedules, etc. are appropriate for the normal grievance procedure.
 
We are aware that some overzealous managers are making the argument that ANY dispute that mentions NTFT is procedurally barred from the grievance procedure.  They are just plain wrong. If history serves at all, those same managers would argue these same disputes are barred in ADRP because they belong in the grievance procedure.
 
Out of an abundance of caution, until we can get a Q&A signed at this level to make this very clear, you should consider filing your dispute(s) in both forums.  
 
 
Mike Morris
    Mike Morris
    Director, Industrial Relations
    American Postal Workers Union, AFL-CIO
    1300 L Street NW
    Washington, DC  20005
    202-842-4273 - Office
